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Minutes of the Working Group Meeting

13 November 2014, New Inn, Huby, 8 pm

1. Present:

Kathryn Wallis, Rachel Marshall, Terry Wolf (Chair) 
2. Apologies
Guy Redfern, Roger Teare, Gary Dunning, Paul Jackson and Val Burnham.
3. Declaration of interests
Rachel Marshall, Terry Wolf (Agenda Item 8 Site Assessment)
4. Minutes of last meeting
The minutes of the meeting of 16/10/14 were accepted as a correct record.
5. Matters arising (not elsewhere on agenda)
	Action
	Status

	C/fwd: Full budget update to be prepared for next meeting
	C/fwd – Guy 

	Green Space Designation for the three identified sites in village
	Rachel to take this on


6. Project Plan review
No further action on this at present as can’t really go any further until we know the timescales for the Public Inquiry outcome.
7. Budget update
The new Parish Clerk has now produced a draft income/expenditure report, but this needs to be checked before full discussion by the working group. 
Action: Guy to review draft and final income/expenditure account will be presented to the next meeting.
8. Site Assessment – Report back on Stage 2
Kathryn reported back from the sub-group meeting. After much consideration, the sub-group decided that they couldn’t complete the site ranking process at this stage as it is potentially too controversial and there are so many variables to consider. They have recommended seeking an independent review of the process undertaken and to complete the site ranking. 
The working group recorded their thanks to members of the site assessment sub-group, and to Paul in particular, for their time and hard work on this difficult issue.
Action:
· Ask Mike Dando for suggested persons or consultancies who may be able to carry out the site assessment review and ranking for HNP

· Once quotes have been received, ask the Parish Council to support the use of independent consultants for this task.

· Commission independent consultants to complete the site assessment process.

9. Draft policy intentions document for consultation
Terry highlighted the changes made to the draft following feedback from Mike Dando and Graham Banks. This included changing the document title to ‘Policy Intentions Consultation document’.  Although everyone agreed this was a bit wordy those present felt that it better reflected both its content and purpose.
There was discussion about where to pitch the housing numbers following Mike and Graham’s feedback. One suggestion was to keep it at 15 using as evidence the average of the two housing surveys, taking into account that the plan is expected to last for 17 years. However, on balance those present felt that this was likely to be challenged at independent review stage and that we should keep the number at 11, based upon the results of the latest housing survey.

Feedback also indicated that we needed more evidence about potential flooding issues before including a policy intention about this. For example, can we put a figure on the number of times Main St/Robin Lane junction has been severely flooded in the past five years. Especially those occasions in which sewage was affected? Possible ways of sourcing information about flooding events were discussed and it was agreed to ask residents for evidence, e.g. any photos etc. of recent flood events.
Graham had also suggested that we need to strengthen evidence relating to the importance of village amenities – in general his feedback was that residents’ views are not a sufficient basis in themselves for policy intentions and that wherever possible we need to present additional or external evidence to support recommendations. We agreed that we would seek some such additional evidence wherever possible.

Actions:

· Terry to update the revised document incorporating changes from this meeting and re-circulate to members for any final comment.
· Rachel to put out a call on Facebook for any flooding evidence people may have – dates of recent flood events, photos etc. Working group members also to ask members of the community for any similar evidence.

· Rachel agreed to do some desk research for any evidence about the importance of shops/pubs/post offices etc. for the health of villages.

· Deadlines were agreed to complete the final draft by Friday 21 November and to organise printing to enable the consultation document to go out with Huby Voice in the first week of December.
10.  Promotion activity for consultation on draft policy intentions
The meeting also agreed that we needed to aim to keep to the timetable agreed at the last meeting as closely as possible. We agreed that we wouldn’t seek professional layout of the document on this occasion, as content was more important than the look of the document, which is mainly text based.

The consultation process to include:
· Copy of the draft plan distributed to each household/business/other stakeholders in Huby together with a feedback questionnaire (by early - mid December). Envelopes with a Freepost reply will be attached for responses. 
· Posters displayed locally on how to feedback views (by earlyDecember)
· Information about the draft outline plan and the consultation process to be included in December’s Huby Voice

· Two events (Exhibition/workshop/public meeting) with fuller details of evidence, site or housing options etc. to be held in January, ideally mid-week at one of the village pubs and on a Saturday at the Village Hall.
· A reminder card on how to feedback to be distributed to all households/stakeholders at the beginning of January.

Once this consultation is completed we can then take an informed decision about when/how to move forward with the final plan following the Public Inquiry and LDF review process.
Actions:
· Terry to set up a Doodle Poll for working group members to complete to find the best dates for consultation events

· Kathryn to take down old HNP posters asap.

· Terry to draft new posters relating to the consultation – copy to be circulated for comment, before being laid out and printed.

· Terry to circulate the draft survey needed to accompany the consultation document

· Terry to explore Freepost designation with the Parish Council to enable responses to be posted in this way.
· Detailed planning of content events to be agreed at the next working group meeting.

11. Any other business
Terry reported the news that Graham Banks is due to leave Hambleton District Council at the end of November as part of a re-structuring process. It does not appear that there will be a designated person responsible for each Parish, but details of how the Planning Department will be organised are still not clear.

Representation by the HNP Working Group at the Public Inquiry in December was also discussed. It is understood that there is an expectation that a representative will be present on each day to answer any questions. This may need to be coordinated with the Parish Council attendance.
Action:

· Terry will ask members for volunteers willing to take a turn with this task.
12. Date of next meeting
TBC – In view of the low numbers at this meeting Terry agreed to circulate possible dates in December for the next meeting.
Action points from Meeting 13/11/14
	Action
	Who is to do
	Timescale

	C/fwd: Full budget update to be prepared for next meeting
	Guy
	Before next meeting

	Following advice from Mike Dando and/or the Parish Council, commission independent consultants to complete the site assessment process
	Terry
	Asap

	Complete agreed evidence gathering needed to draft document. All WG members to seek evidence re recent flood events in the village.
	Rachel/all
	By 21/11/14

	Send consultation document to print (including accompanying survey) 
	Terry
	By 24/11/14

	Produce consultation posters and replace existing ones by early Dec.
	Terry/Kathryn/ all
	By 06/12/14

	Copy of the draft plan distributed to each household/business/other stakeholders in Huby together with a feedback questionnaire
	Huby Voice distributors
	By 06/12/14
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